Dear Colleagues,

The University of Notre Dame Library is working  on developing preservation and retention guidelines and we are interested in learning what our colleagues have done in this area. Your responses to all or any of the questions below would be greatly appreciated.  Please feel free to respond to the list or to me off list (jarnott@nd.edu). I will be happy to share information with the list.
Thank you.

1. If you have a storage facility, what criteria is used to determine what will be added to the facility and what is discarded? Are there cases when you discard print copies and rely on a consortium or cooperative for preservation and access?
Various criteria are used by different Columbia libraries depending on how crowded they are, etc.  Among them are for instance sending any monograph that hasn’t circulated in the past 5 years, sending journal runs more than 10 years old, etc.

If we have multiple copies of the same title we send only the one in best condition to our storage facility, and those in poor condition may be withdrawn.  We do not currently consider holdings at other locations.

2. If you do rely on a shared storage facility for preservation and access, what subject areas are included? Do you know of a shared storage facility that includes science and/or engineering print journal collections as part of their responsibility for preservation and access?

3. For your institution, how many copies held locally constitute "last copy"? How many copies held cooperatively constitute "last copy?"

See above.  Columbia has a general policy of holding a single copy only, except where use levels require more (e.g. items in heavy use for curriculum support) or where two libraries have strong reason to hold the same title (e.g. between the Health Sciences campus and the central campus Biology Library).


4. Does your institution retain and bind copies of journals that publish both print and online formats? Are you discarding or storing print volumes when you have purchased online back files to journal runs?

In most cases we bind and keep paper journals we have paid for.


5. What criteria does your institution use to weed monographs? Do e-books impact the criteria?

Weeding is not a common phenomenon at Columbia except for duplicates and volumes that have physically deteriorated.  As a library that supports in-depth research for a major university, we assume that most of our collections are intended for long-term retention.  The main exception is materials purchased for undergraduate curriculum support and reserves, where staff does weed based on changes in the curriculum.

6. Has your institution developed a retention policy for print and digital formats? For monographs and serials? Would you be willing to share it?

We don’t have a retention policy as such.  The preservation policy includes the statement that “Columbia, as a research library, selects most materials for permanent value.”   The policy states explicitly that “Digital resources are part of the CUL collections and subject to the same criteria for selection and retention decisions as other media. As such, they are included under the central CUL preservation policy.”  For serials our current collection policy is to select ejournals when available in preference to paper versions, unless the paper and e versions differ in content, or the faculty strongly prefer the paper.
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